

Fellsmere Water Control District

P.O. Box 438

Fellsmere, Florida  32948

Meeting Minutes
January 13, 2011
Opening: A public meeting of the Fellsmere Water Control District was called to order at 10:00 a.m. on January 13, 2011 held at the office of the District 109 N. Willow Street, Fellsmere, Florida. Mike Monroe called the meeting to order. 
Supervisor’s present, were Clifford Tyson, Mike Monroe, and Richard Carnell.

Others present were, Michael O’Haire, Marvin Carter, Rodney Tillman, and Joyce Hertel.

Approval of Minutes

A motion duly made by Clifford Tyson and seconded by Richard Carnell the Minutes of November 11, 2010 were approved as mailed.
The minutes of the previous meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Attorney’s Report: Mr. O’Haire had nothing to report at this time.
Engineer’s Report: Marvin reported on the BMAP & FDEP area gravity flow into the Indian River Lagoon. Marvin stated that the next meeting will be January 14, 2011 and that George would be representing the District at this meeting. Marvin stated that IRL BMAP staff has heard our concerns about the required level of reductions in light of the current extent of the sea grasses. DEP’s review of the latest sea grass data submitted by the St. Johns River Water Management District (SJRWMD) shows some Lagoon areas with significant improvements in the depth of sea grass growth since the total maximum daily load (TMDL) data period. In response, they are developing a revised approach for assigning reductions for this BMAP cycle.
Marvin stated that there is a letter from Steve Snoberger requesting an extension for a three (3) year extension on the City well field canal plugs. Marvin stated that he feels that the board should only approve a two (2) year extension because of the years served by the Board Supervisors. 

A motion duly made by Richard Carnell and seconded by Clifford Tyson that a letter be sent to the City of Fellsmere giving it a two (2) year extension until (January 2013) for the City well fields canal plugs.
Treasurers/Superintendent Report: Rodney stated that the 22B Drag Line and the 1985 Dodge Spray Truck needs to be declared surplus.
A motion duly made by Richard Carnell and seconded by Clifford Tyson to declare the 22B Drag line and the Dodge Spray truck surplus property.

Michael O’Haire explained that the District must follow the guidelines as set forth in the Florida Statutes with the disposal of these vehicles or use the county auction to dispose of them.
Supervisor’s Report: No report at this time.
Public Comments: No public comments.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:23 a.m. by Mike Monroe. 
The next general meeting will be at 10:00 A.M. on March 10, 2011 in Fellsmere at the District’s Office. 
_________________________                                                 _______________________

Mike Monroe President                                                               Joyce Hertel

Board of Supervisors                                                                    Secretary
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